Horsham and Newton St Faiths Parish Council

 Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the Mission Room on Mon.April 20th. 2014 at 7.45 pm
Present:
Mr R Cushing (Chairman), Mr P Woodcock (Vice-Chairman), Mr Armstrong,
Mr B Coe, Mr D Fortescue, Mrs M Rodgers, Mr R Wilks,, Mrs.R.Scarff, Mr.M.McDonnell
 








Mr D. Roper, Mr S Fidler
Apologies:
Mr J Matthewson, Mr S Williams, Police
a) Public Participation The Clerk was asked to investigate a collapsing fence bordering the public footpath which runs parallel to Back Street and to ask NCC if there was a possibility of the recent one way system in Bullock Hill/Calf Lane being re-introduced on a permanent basis.

b) Full Council
1. Apologies noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from





Mr.A.Armstrong Chair of St.Faiths Community Group, Mr.R.Wilks Grass cutting
3. Minutes of the March meeting were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that all allotments had been let. Broadland had confirmed that all housing allocations made at Burrow Drive had been in accordance with their policy and any resident wishing to determine their standing on the waiting list should contact BDC direct. The new website was progressing satisfactorily and the Clerk would report further at the next meeting. The Clerk had been advised that it would be inappropriate to replace any hedging around the cemetery until the autumn and he would have quotations by then. The Clerk had been advised that Broadland DC were in correspondence with the proprietor of Elm Farm over parking allocations within the curtilage. NCC had clarified that they were responsible for all verges from the highway to the back edge of the tarmac path.
5. Planning No applications had been received.

6. Dogs on Horsham Park A proposal by Mrs.Scarff to allow dogs on the park did not find support.

7. Street Lighting Electricity The members received a report from the Clerk on his investigations into contracts with alternative suppliers and accepted his recommendation to continue on deemed rate with E-ON.

8. Accounts passed for payment







J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£500.27
E-ON


Street Lighting (DD) inc. VAT

£94.24
Pearce & Kemp Ltd.
Street Light Maint. inc VAT


£235.98
T.T.Jones

Street Light Maint. inc VAT


£319.20
Norfolk ALC

Annual Subscription



£256.15
PLG Farm Supplies
Rat bait for allotments inc.VAT

£31.62
Mission Room
Venue hire




£12.00

9. Correspondence T.T.Jones had quoted £1,499.86 +VAT to replace the damaged column in Beck Lane. It was agreed to review this later in the financial year. A resident of Catton had drawn attention to the tightness of the railings around the oak tree on the green just off Crown Road. It was deided to take no action. Complaints about litter on Norwich Road after functions at Elm Farm would be passed to the proprietor.
10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to contact his Spixworth counterpart about the speed sign on Spixworth Road which was faulty. Potholes in Bullock Hill required attention. There was a problem with the verge at the junction of Abbey Road/Back Lane. The Clerk would check who was responsible for the churchyard wall. He was asked to look at weedkiller for the cemetery paths. The Clerk would place the co-option of Mrs.Scarff on the May agenda as she had made a mistake on her nomination paper.

11. Next Meeting   St.Faiths Centre  Monday May 18th. 7.30 p.m.

